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Mark Your Calendars
January 2015

5th	 Pool Committee
	 7 p.m. at WP 

6th	 Landscape Committee
	 7 p.m. at WP 

7th	 Covenants Committee
	 6 p.m. at WP 

8th	 ARC
	 2 p.m. at WP

12th	 Block Party
	 4-7 p.m. at WP

	 Finance Committee
	 6:30 p.m. at WP

20th	 Board of Directors Meeting
	 6:45 p.m. at CC

22th	 ARC
	 7 p.m. at WP 

31st	 CRCA Office Open
	 9 a.m. - 1 p.m.

Continental Ranch
 Community Association
9150 N. Coachline Blvd.
Tucson, AZ 85743

Adopt-a-Family
A Great Success

This year’s CRCA Adopt-a-Family was once again showered with generosity 
from the community. This year, not only did Continental Ranch residents 
join in on the donations, numerous local businesses were generous enough 
to contribute.  We want 
to give special thanks 
to Feisty Studios (hair 
salon) located at Wade 
& Silverbell for putting 
up a second giving tree 
at their location and 
providing another drop 
off location for the 
gift donations.  Other 
sponsors included:  
Marana Unified School 
District (for providing 
the information 
on the families in need), Native New Yorker, Walmart, Costco, Marana 
Physical Therapy, Metro Med, Hungry Howie’s Pizza, Walgreens, Boston’s 
Restaurant, and Safeway.

On behalf of the adopt-a-families and Continental Ranch Community 
Association, thank you to all who donated to this cause and helped brighten 
the holidays for a few CRCA families.
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A big THANK YOU to all of our 
Adopt-A-Family Community Sponsors

Holiday Light
Decorating Contest
Due to the timing of the contest judging 
and the production of this January 
Newsletter, the contest winners will 
appear in the February Newsletter.  You 
can also view the winners online at
www.crcatucson.com.
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Photos with Santa
Continental Ranch was once again graced with Santa’s visit 
for photos with the children!  Santa was in high demand 
this year with a terrific turnout from the neighborhood.   
This year’s event partnered with Walgreen’s which offered 
a free photo print with Santa.  Santa’s helpers worked 
swiftly to upload the photos to Walgreens’ photo center 
so that parents were able to head over and pick up their 
photos as soon as they were done visiting with Santa.
Santa saw a variety of hilarious reactions, from excited 
smiling faces to some little ones who weren’t so sure who 
this big white-bearded guy dressed in red was. Santa made 
sure his young hopefuls would be prepared with cookies 
and milk for him when he returns on Christmas morning 
to deliver the packages they’ll be waiting for.

This year’s food drive also featured numerous 
vendors who provided free giveaways for the 
kids and added a little more fun to the mix.
Photos with Santa rounded up a bounty of 
generous food donations for the Marana Food 
Bank. Board President John Lambert served his 
5th year as Santa Claus and deserves recognition 
for donating his time and his Santa costume to 
bring joy to the families in CRCA.  
It was definitely an all-around good time!  
Thank you everyone who helped make this 
event possible! Between the Thanksgiving and 
Christmas food drives, CRCA once again raised 
over 500 pounds in food donations!
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A Word from the Landscape Committee
This will be my final article as Landscape Committee Chairman.  Having served on the committee for three 
years, I have learned a lot and I have enjoyed my time participating with the other committee members.  I 
hope you have enjoyed reading my articles and maybe even learned some things. It is time for the annual 
rose bush trim. Trimming roses is very important because it gets rid of the dead and decaying stems, as well 
as the suckers that sap energy.  It also rejuvenates the shrub.  Part of trimming involves stripping the old 
leaves from the plant and picking up any debris that has fallen to the ground in order to get rid of any pest 
eggs that could still be present.  Trimming a rose bush is similar to everything we do; start with the easy 
stuff first. 

The next thing to do is trim all dead branches out; prune past the dead area about an inch if you can, 
otherwise trim flush with main cane.  Next trim out the sucker growth.  The sucker growth usually has a 
different look to it than the desirable growth.  The sucker growth originates below the bud union, which 
is where the grafting is and where most of the good canes radiate from.  The next thing to do is trim the 
height of the shrub.  As you can see in the diagram, trim it back by half.  After that, trim all crossing 
branches (branches that cross thru the plant), leaving a nice open form. In the first figure below, please note 
the correct way to make the cut.  Make the cut on a 45 degree angle, about ¼” above an outside growing 
bud.  The reason you should trim the cane down to the area near an outside growing bud is to encourage 
growth towards the outside rather than the middle of the plant.  Some people like to use pruning sealer.  
There are arguments to be made for sealing and not sealing.  Personally, I prefer not to seal.  Again, after 
pruning everything, strip any remaining leaves from the plant; yes all the leaves are to be removed.  Finally, 
remember to pick up any debris left on the ground and you are done pruning.

You’ll want to wait until new growth starts in February before fertilizing and spraying with pesticides.  
Enjoy.

Thank you all for your support; I truly appreciate the opportunity I’ve had to serve our community on the 
landscape committee.

Rob Palfreyman
CRCA Landscape Committee Chairman
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CRCA Community Business Spotlight
Residents aren’t the only members of the Continental Ranch Community Association.  There are several dozen 
businesses belonging to the Association as well, many of which are privately owned small businesses.  Please 
tune into this section each month to learn more about businesses within the Association.  Supporting these 
small businesses can lead to supporting the strength of the Association as a whole.  There might just be a 
business in the neighborhood that you didn’t know was there! 

Trinity Art
7455 W. Twin Peaks,  Suite 101
Trinity Art Collective is a brand new tattoo studio and art gallery that is dedicated to providing their clients 
with award winning and creative, high-quality tattoos.  Tony, Kevin, and Jake are the proud owners of this 
new studio located in the Twin Peaks Plaza on the corner of Twin Peaks and Coachline.

Growing as childhood friends Jake and Kevin began tattooing alongside one another in 2007 at Adrenaline 
Tattoo; later named State of Art Tattoo Studio in 2009. Tony joined the duo in 2009 and they have been 
working side by side ever since. Five years later, the three of them have taken the next step in their careers. 
Living on the Northwest side of town, it was a unanimous decision amongst the three to bring their talent 
to Marana. With a combined 20+ years 
of professional experience, Trinity Art 
Collective is one of a kind. The name 
symbolizes the three owners coming 
together and combining the three forms 
of art they focus on: tattooing, painting, 
and drawing. Along with quality 
tattooing, customers can also find an art 
gallery where local artists display their 
art to be sold. 
With diverse portfolios including 
portraits, photo realism, traditional, 
Asian, new school, old school, lettering, 
script, black and grey, color and 
everything in between. You are sure to 
find the perfect artist for you. Every art 
piece is custom designed to best fit the clients request and needs. 
Art classes known as “Art Nights” will be offered for anyone who wishes to learn how to create artistic 
master pieces. Art Nights include drawing and painting, and much more! Contact Trinity Art today to learn 
more!
Trinity Art Collective is open Tuesday through Saturday 12pm-10pm. A Grand Opening celebration will be 
hosted on January 18th at noon. Everyone is encouraged to stop by and check out the newest business in the 
community. For information or questions please call 520-638-6253 or email us trinityaztat2@gmail.com.   
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New View Windows 
Your Window cleaning resource since 1998 

* Sparkling windows inside and out 

* Rejuvenated screens 

* Smaller homes $95 
   Larger homes $115  
 

(520) 579-8285 Mark                             Insured 
 

Call for a FREE  
30 pt. Energy 
Assessment. 

No Pressure 
No Obligation 
No Kidding 

 Stop energy waste 

 Lower your bills 

 Increase comfort 

Stop energy waste - Stay cooler in 
the summer, warmer in the winter! 

EXCLUSIVE 
SAVINGS 

        
    

Attic Blown-In 
Insulation 15% OFF 

Min. 1000 Sq. Ft. Expires 4/1/15 

 

602 E 24th St. 
Tucson, AZ 85713 

prestoninsulation.com 
ROC# 140086 

520-623-5423 

TerryAnn Schiraldi, Broker
2316 E. Winchester Place
Chandler, Arizona 85249

Phone: 480-917-6987
Cell: 480-209-7823
Fax: 480-782-8107

www.desertbreezerealty.com 123T

Terry Schiraldi, Broker
8905 N. Veridian Drive
Tucson, Arizona  85743

Phone: 520-308-5707
Cell: 480-244-5391
Fax: 520-789-7930

Francesca Twyman
Realtor ®, M-REP

DIRECT (520) 349-8748
FAX (520) 825-8950
EMAIL fran@longrealty.com
WEB fran.longrealty.com

8540 N. ORACLE RD BLDG 2, ORO VALLEY, AZ 85704



crca • page 7

Judy Ibrado 
Realtor®  ABR, SFR 

(520) 301-8455 
jibrado@longrealty.com 

Judy helped me sell my home and provided exceptional care 
throughout the entire process. She was always available to answer 
questions and provide reassurance when needed. Selling your 
home can be an emotional experience but with Judy's expertise 
and kindness, it went smoothly. She was there every step of the 
way and cares deeply about her clients. The outcome proved 
successful and it was a pleasant experience. I can't thank her 
enough and I highly recommend her to all. 

Marlene Smith 
Continental Ranch 

Scan code for listings 
and other information.

Client Testimonial

www.LandscapingInMarana.com 
(520) 272-1094 

A+ Rating 

Serving Sunflower & Continental Ranch since 2005 

 Maintenance 

 Professional Tree Service (Certified Arborist) 

 Complete Irrigation Service 
 Landscape Installation 

Licensed Bonded Insured ROC 208882 

Mention Ad when calling:  

10% DISCOUNT 

Landscape Maintenance 

Tree Care 

A+ Rated 
Angie's list & BBB Mike@TucsonsBestPainters.com 

14 
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January 2015
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

 1 
CRCA Office 
Closed

Happy New 
Year!

2 3

4 5
Pool 
Committee 
7pm at WP

6
Landscape 
Committee 
7pm at WP

7
Covenants
Committee 
6pm at WP

8
ARC 
2pm at WP

9 10

11 12
Block Party 
Windmill Park
4 - 7pm

Finance 
Committee
6:30pm at WP

13 14 15 16 17

18 19 20
Board of 
Directors 
Meeting

6:45pm at CC

21 22
ARC 
7pm at WP

23 24

25 26 27 28 29 30 31
CRCA Office 
Open
9am - 1pm
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February 2015
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 2
Pool 
Committee 
7pm at WP

3
Landscape 
Committee
7pm at WP

4
Covenants
Committee 
6pm at WP

5
ARC 
2pm at WP

65 7

8 9
Block Party
4 - 7pm at 
Windmill Park

Finance 
Committee
6:30pm at WP

10 11 12 13 14

15 16 17
Board of 
Directors 
Meeting

6:45pm at CC

18 19
ARC 
7pm at WP

20 21

22 23 24 25 26 27 28
CRCA
office open 
9am - 1pm



crca • page 10

If you spend any time with Gregg, you’ll notice that he’s in
constant motion. While real estate is his career and a central part
of his life, he also enjoys many other things.

He particularly loves spending time with his daughter,  
Brittany. Whether it’s exploring a beach in Mexico, swimming with
dolphins at Sea World, hiking the Catalina Mountains, or just 
spending quiet time at home, Brittany is always up for the next 
outing with her Dad. Gregg is also an avid runner who has
completed 75 marathons.  

Gregg is proud to be able to send 10-15 children, who otherwise
could not afford the experience, to YMCA camp each summer. He 
also financially sponsors the Northwest Tucson gymnastics team.

Gregg has been described as “relentlessly persistent” in his drive
to exceed his client’s expectations. His knowledge of the real   
estate industry and insight into the local market afford his buyers
and sellers expert advice. He provides important, accurate and
timely information on home values, financing, disclosure, contracts
and title, and negotiates on behalf of his client’s best interests.

His commitment to service, along with his determination and
ability to make things happen, keep Gregg Maul among
the top producers in Tucson real estate.  

www.TucsonRealEstateGolf.com  
www.FuninTucson.com

www.FuninRealEstate.com
www.SoldEquity.com

Gregg’s Team 

Yvonna Miranda

Internet & Marketing 
Assistant

Yvonna is the assistant to Gregg Maul 
at LoNG ReaLtY. She is creative and 
has a charismatic personality. She is 

attending the University of arizona and 
plans to work in the mortgage business 

after graduating. email Yvonna:
yvonna@tucsonRealestate-golf.com

76 marathons.

GREGG MAUL
SOLD

www.gregmaul.longrealty.com 
www.tucsonrealestate-golf.com 

www.mytucsonshortsale .com

I Have Sold Over 800 Homes
19 Years in Real Estate • 23 Years Tucson Resident

Selling the Ranch Since 1995

A
B

R
, 

G
R

I,
 C

R
S

, 
C

M
A

S

Associate Broker

Delivering Results - Sold
Sell Today.  

Lowest Inventory in 25 years.

520-471-8088
 

Long 
Realty 

Company 

Tierra 
Antiqua 
Realty 

Keller 
Williams 

Southern AZ 

Coldwell 
Banker 

Residential 
Broker 

Roca 
Realty 

33.0% 

13.3%

8.8%
6.5%

4.1% 
 

Date obtained 1/6/14 from TARMLS using Brokermetrics software for all closed residential sales volume between 1/1/13-12/31/13 and is deemed to be correct.

2013 Market Share
LONG REALTY SELLS MORE REAL ESTATE IN

TUCSON THAN ANY OTHER COMPANY
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Need Childcare? 

Located in Continental Ranch - (Off of Twin Peaks and Coachline – Near I-10)  

 
Child care is available Monday through Friday Between 7am- 5pm Ages 2-6              

Low ratio – Accepting 5 children - Payment obligation is based on our fixed rates 

 

 $35 for Private and $30 for DES per day - 5 days per week – Meals included 
Half day under 6hrs - $25– Meals included 

Special arrangements and Children in school ages 5-12 and after school or summer options can be discussed 

 
Background and Credentials 

• Certified and Licensed “Highly Qualified” Early Childhood and Elementary Education Teacher 

with 10+ yrs. Experience in the Classroom 

• Licensed with State of Arizona DES and affiliated with Child Care Resources M.O.R.E Project 

• Certified Infant/Child CPR and First Aid 

• BA in Performing Arts and Education 

• Currently working towards Masters from ASU in Curriculum and Instruction with emphasis on 

Applied Behavior Analyst. Will be Board Certified Behavior Analyst in 2016 

• Excellent  References (upon request) 

 

Contact Danielle @ felicity0716@aol.com 
Check us out on Facebook - Bright Stars Learning & Enrichment Child Care
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LOOK WHO’S SELLING CONTINENTAL RANCH & RESERVE! 

 

BRIGITTE JEWELL 
 

$$ Multi-Million Dollar Producer $$ 
Brigitte has SOLD over 85 Million $$$ of real estate 

In Continental Ranch/Reserve Areas! 
More than ANY AGENT from  

ANY COMPANY in all of Tucson! 
I can sell your home too…Ask me how!! 

>The top producing and selling agent in Continental Ranch/Reserve 
>The top listing agent in Continental Ranch/Reserve 

>Full time agent with a team of full time professional associates 
>CSSN-Certified Short Sale Negotiator 

>My proven, effective marketing plan will get your home SOLD 
>Ask about my FREE Home Staging Service 

>Resident of Continental Ranch 
>Buying & Selling? I can save you top dollar!  

 

 Do you want to know the value of your home? 
 Call or email me for a complimentary 

market analysis of your home!! 
Email me at: brigitte@homejewell.com 

REALTY EXECUTIVES TUCSON ELITE 
Over 16 yrs experience in Cont. Ranch Area 

# 471-JEWL (5395) 
Call for “24 K” Service!! 

Visit my website: www.homejewell.com 
Multi-Million Dollar Producer 

Realty Executives, Tucson Elite 
“where the experts are” 

 

BRIGITTE JEWELL 
Associate Broker 

YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD 
SPECIALIST 
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Betty Lariar, EA  - Full Service Accountant  

 Income Tax Preparation 
 Personal & Business 
 Financial Planning 
 Enrolled Agent 
 Audit Representation 
 Qualified in all states 

 

 
520-682-3752 

Bettylariar@gmail.com 
 

Member of AZ Society of practicing Accountant 
Member of National & Southern Arizona Chamber of enrolled Agents 

Expires 04/30/2015 

 
 
 

Soila’s Housekeeping 
 

Best Quality-Low Prices 
Please call for a Free Estimate! 

And ask about our discounts.  
 

520-409-4099  
520-612-3648  

Hardeman Home Service
John  L .  Har deman

520 .808 . 1 7 39

No t  a  L icensed  Con t r ac t or

• Carpentry/Trim
• Cabinet Install
• Drywall
• Painting
• Welding

• Home Maintenance
• Appliance Install
• Install Doors/Locks
• Ceiling Fans/Lights
• Plus More
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Newsletter Policies
The Continental Ranch Windmill is published monthly by the 
Continental Ranch Community Association (CRCA), and is prepared 
under the direction of the CRCA Board of Directors.  The Windmill 
strives to maintain a positive message while informing the community 
of the various projects undertaken by the Board, advertise notices to 
the community, and promote the accomplishments within CRCA.

Letters  To The Editor 
Letters must be signed and include a phone number for verification.  
Names will be withheld upon request. Anonymous letters or articles 
will not be printed.  Publication of letters will be at the discretion of 
the CRCA Board of Directors.

Advertis ing Pol icy
The acceptance of a business ad in the newsletter does not 
constitute approval or endorsement by the CRCA. “The Association 
reserves the right, in its sole and absolute discretion, to refuse to 
accept any advertising submittal made by a prospective advertiser 
of the Association’s newsletter or other publications.” Ad publication 
is subject to space availability on a first-come, first-serve policy 
and could be denied or postponed due to lack of space in a 
specific issue. All advertising is subject to current Advertising 
Rates, as adopted by the Board of Directors. All copy for articles 
and camera-ready advertising is due at the Association office by 
the 15th of the month. Distribution will be approximately the first 
week of the following month.  Ads may be submitted on Compact 
Disc (CD) to the management office, or by e-mail to jocelyn@
hoamanagementsolutions.com.  The preferred file format for ad 
submissions is PDF, however JPEG is also accepted.  For specific 
ad size dimensions please e-mail the address above for additional 
information.

Advertis ing Rates
Business Card 	 $45

Quarter Page 	 $75

Half Page 	 $130

Full Page 		 $227

* 3 and 6 month discounts available

Political Ads must have “Paid advertisement. Not endorsed by the 
CRCA” in at least 8 point type at the bottom of the ad.
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Useful Numbers
Non-Emergency Marana Police Department 

520-382-2000
Poison Control
520-626-6016

Pima County Animal
(including for barking dogs)

520-243-5900
Arizona Game & Fish Department

(to report Coyotes, Bobcats, etc.)
520-628-5376

Pima County Hazardous Waste
(including green pools on vacant property) 

520-243-7999
CRCA Office
520-297-7600

CRCA Emergency
520-780-9163

Marana Permits
520-382-2600
AZ Blue Stake
800-782-5348

Marana Parks & Recreation
520-382-1950

Waste Management
520-744-2600
Tucson Water
520-791-3242

Tucson Electric Power
520-623-7711

Southwest Gas
877-860-6020

Mountain View Post Office
Thornydale & Magee

520-744-6720 



Address	 9150 N. Coachline Blvd.
	 Tucson, AZ 85743

Phone 	 (520) 297-7600

Fax 	 (520) 297-7917

Web	 www.CRCATucson.com

E-mail	 continental.ranch@yahoo.com

Josh Seng, Community Manager
	 josh@hoamanagementsolutions.com

Aime Salinas, Accounts Manager
	 aime@hoamanagementsolutions.com

Ryan Egea, Homeowner Covenants Liaison
	 ryan@hoamanagementsolutions.com

Stephen Hinchliffe, Project Coordinator
	 stephen@hoamanagementsolutions.com

Jocelyn Canovali, Office Assistant
	 jocelyn@hoamanagementsolutions.com

Office Hours:
	 Monday-Friday, 8 a.m. to 6 p.m.
	 Saturday, 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. (once
	 per month)
	 Sunday, Closed

The office is now open one Saturday per month. 
We accept payments by check or money order; 
however, we will not handle any ARC issues. 

In case of emergency, please call (520) 780-9163 
and follow the prompts. This number is not for 
reporting violations or dealing with delinquencies. 

Management’s Message 
Happy New Year!  I hope Santa was kind to everyone 
this past Christmas! 

Something to note, (since we typically receive phone 
calls about this) is that Waste Management no longer 
offers their Christmas tree pickup to Continental Ranch.  
This was a service that many had grown accustomed to.  
If you search online, you may find other options for your 
tree when the time comes to discard it.

This was another amazing year of generosity for the 
Adopt-a-Family program.  Your CRCA Board takes on 
this charity every year, and every year a few families 
have a brighter holiday season.  Sometimes life can 
seem hopeless and dreary, so it’s very touching to watch 
the community help those in need within Continental 
Ranch.

The New Years tradition is to reflect back on the past 
year to honor the accomplishments and set goals for 
the upcoming year.  I think this past year has seen some 
great accomplishments in Continental Ranch!   A few 
highlights of the year included: both Pool decks were 
refurbished; the spa and kiddie pool were renewed with 
fresh plaster; the Windmill Office and the pool fencing 
was repainted to keep them in good shape; the Windmill 
Park parking lot was sealed to preserve the asphalt, 
the aged playground structure at Windmill Park was 
replaced  with a new and improved design; sand and 
wood chips were replenished at all the playgrounds and 
the old sand was power-sifted to clean out unwanted 
debris; numerous landscape projects were undertaken 
including restoring the irrigation system on Coachline 
Blvd, as well as the agave plant sustainability program.

The weather is colder and it’s getting dark earlier…but 
don’t forget that the Food Trucks still meet at Windmill 
Park on the second Monday each month!  

Josh Seng, Community Manager
On behalf of Aime, Jocelyn, Ryan and Stephen



 3/31/15


